VILLAGE OF KINCAID
115 CENTRAL AVE
KINCAID, IL 62540
SPECIAL MEETING/COMMITTEE
 MEETING MINUTES
MONDAY, JULY 27TH, 2020


COMMITTEE MEETING OF THE WHOLE:
The meeting was brought to order at 7:00 p.m. by President Morris.

Roll call:
Keafer-here, Garner-here, Berroyer-here, Mahan-here, Durbin-here, Evans-here

Special Guest: Mike Lawrence
Mr. Lawrence welcomed the new Mayor and wished him the Best of Luck.  Mr.  Lawrence went on to say that we have a lot of good tax paying people here in Kincaid, people that have raised their kids here and now their grandkids. We need to take care of our Community. He feels that we have a major trash and drug problem in the Community. He hopes to get a new officer in town that will do good for the town. This person needs to do the paperwork like it is to be done. He stated that he talked with Havera a couple of times and that it was not being done property by the past Chief. He would like to see a couple people do ordinance violations. He asked the clerk to check and see how many violations have been issued and how many have we collected upon. He also stated that he feels that the Board members need to get along.  He wants people to be proud to come into this Community. He stated there has been dilemma here pertaining to guns missing and reappearing behind the locker. We need to keep ammo in the Police station. Ammo need to be locked up in safe and guns to be locked up in another safe, not a cheap locker that it is in now. 

Visitors:
Visitors- a person shall be permitted an opportunity to address officials under the rules established by the Village of Kincaid (2 minutes per person) 5 ILCS 120/2.06

No visitors had anything for discussion

Old Business:
Nothing

New Business:
· Discussion of solar panels at sewer plant
Foreman Mark Wolfe passed out information on the solar panels that he received from Solar Ray. The solar panels would be behind the sewer plant. There are eight lots that we own and do not use. The company would do all maintenance on them. The only thing that we do have to do is sign a 25 year contract and buy power from them.  Ameren supplies us now at 19 cents per kilowatt. They are proposing on charging us 17 cents per kilowatt, which that price would be locked in for the next 25 years. According to their chart we would save about $5000.00 a year with putting in solar panels. They want a $5000.00 deposit made by us for the 25 year contract. Trustee Garner asked if any other towns have this. Mark stated that the company said they have proposed it to several towns in the area but no one has went with them yet.  Mark stated that he did check into the company are they are legitimate but just seems too good. to be true for the price. Mark Bingham our Engineer also talked with him and didn’t see any problems. Trustee Evans asked Mark if he could possibly call the other towns that this was proposed to. Trustee Keafer asked is the $5000.00 included the installation of the solar panels and everything that goes with it. Mark stated that yes that it included everything. Trustee Berroyer stated that he thought we needed to do some research on them. Also to check with someone local or check with our Engineer to see if he knows of anyplace else that does this and check it out further.  There are a couple of companies in Springfield that do solar panels/generators it may be a good idea to check with them as well.  Mark stated that he would check into it further.

· Discussion of new water tower grant
Mark stated that our water tower was put up in 1980 or 1981 and when we received it, was a used water tower. He is hoping in two years we will have a new water tower.  It has been patched many times and recoated. We do the maintenance as needed.  It is a 100,000 gallon tank and we are using 150,000 gallons a water a day.  A new 100,000 gallon water tower is about $250,000.00. Trustee Berroyer stated that infiltration is very important. Mark agreed and stated that he hoped to get a grant for this and would like to check into getting one. Mark will also check with our Engineer about the grant.

· Discussion of ADA sidewalk ramps with REBUILD Motor Fuel funds
Mark stated that we did receive extra money from Motor Fuel due to the REBUILD Illnois program. We received $16530.00 and are expecting another check at the end of the month. 
We are expected to receive $99,185.40 total in the next three years. This amount does not include what we will get for our yearly Motor Fuel. All towns are receiving money. The money can be only used for bondable projects that last 13 or more years. One of the examples of the projects that they are referring to is the ADA sidewalk ramps. Last year we had this all mapped out and tried to get a grant for this but didn’t receive it. It was about $50,000 for just placing in the sidewalk ramps near the schools and square. He would like to see about getting a contractor and putting it out for bid. With the rest of money he is going to check to see if the money can be used for sidewalks as well. 

· Discussion of purchasing Police vehicle
President Morris stated that he was checking into getting Mt. Auburn’s police vehicle but it is a car and we don’t need a car. It is a 2018 and they wanted $22500.00. They did receive grant money to get this car. President Morris stated he thought that was too much money. 

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Trustee Keafer with the second motion made by Trustee Durbin
Roll call: Keafer-yes, Garner-yes, Berroyer-yes, Mahan-yes, Evans-yes, Durbin-yes

The meeting was adjourned at 7:28 p.m.



















SPECIAL MEETING:
	President Morris brought the Special meeting to order at 7:28 p.m.

Roll call:
Durbin-here, Keafer-here, Evans-here, Garner-here, Berroyer-here, Mahan-here

New Business:
· Hire Chief of Police
This will be talked about in closed session

· Approval of renewing Certificate of Deposit
Midland Community Bank offered the following rates for us: 24 month .85; 18 month .90; 1 year .50; and 6 month .50.  The balance of the cd now is $150,000.00 from the General Fund. We were getting 2.49 interest rate at 22 months. 
A motion was made by Trustee Mahan with a second motion made by Trustee Berroyer to renew the certificate at 18 months for .90 percent
Roll call: Garner-yes, Berroyer-yes, Keafer-yes, Evans-yes, Mahan-yes, Durbin-yes

· Renew Water Operator contract
The Clerk stated that the water contract needs to be renewed. She talked with Jake Heberling the water contractor and he stated there was no changes in the contract.
A motion was made by Trustee Keafer with a second motion made by Trustee Durbin to renew Mr. Heberling’s contract for one more year.

· Renew Sewer Operator Contract
Mike Lebshier’s contract also needs renewed with no changes.
A motion was made by Trustee Durbin with the second motion made by Trustee Keafer to renew Mike Lebshier’s contract
Roll call: Durbin-yes, Berroyer-yes, Garner-yes, Keafer-yes, Mahan-yes, Evans-yes

· Purchase of used dump truck
Mark stated that it was a 1987 International 4900 diesel truck. It has 200,000 miles on it but with it being diesel there will be no problems. He talked with Vinnie at the Township and they have two of these trucks and he said that they were good trucks. It comes from Township Gibson City and it is in Champaign. The asking price was $10,500 but would take $9,500.00. It does come with a plow. It has been maintenance well and has new tires.  The trucks that we have now are so old that we are having a hard time getting parts for them.  
A motion was made by Trustee Keafer with a second motion made by Trustee Berroyer to purchase truck for $9500.00.
Roll call: Berroyer-yes, Durbin-yes, Mahan-yes, Evans-yes, Keafer-yes, Garner-yes

· Purchase mosquito spray from Mug A Bug
Mark stated that we are low are mosquito spray. He has been spraying every Thursday evening. He contacted Mug A Bug for pricing. They are 55 gallon drums. 2 drums is $2188.00 each or we can get 4 drums for $1813.00 per drum. The more we buy the cheaper it is. Mike Lebshier the superintendent for Edinburg uses this as well and said that he would purchase 2 of the drums if we purchased 4 drums so that we both can get the cheaper price.
A motion was made by Trustee Keafer with the second motion made by Trustee Evans to purchase 4 drums of mosquito spray at $1813.00 per drum from Mug A Bug and allow Edinburg to purchase 2 of the drums.
Roll call: Durbin-yes, Evans-yes, Berroyer-yes, Garner-yes, Keafer-yes, Mahan-yes

· Police/Purchase car wash tokens
The Clerk stated that Officer Grove asked her to put this on the agenda for Board approval. She would like to purchase tokens for car wash. She stated that when she works at night she cannot wash car here at the Village. After discussion no motion was made.

· Approval of PTC Putt Putt Golf-September 26th
The Clerk stated that Abby Clark called and wanted to make sure the Village was ok with having the the event again this year.  The Board stated that they felt that this did not need to be brought up at the meetings for approval. It is an event for the school and does not really have anything to do with the Village. It is their responsibility of being responsible. 

· Town cleanup day (s)
President Morris proposed that instead of having a dumpster at the Village Hall that we do it the old way, picking it up at the residence. We have plenty of volunteers that said they would help. We would not have to worry about having out of town people coming in and using our dumpsters.  Trustee Keafer stated that he thought this would be the way to go because we can see what is being put in the dumpster and not allowing anything that we cannot take such as old tires. Mark stated that if we go to each house and pick out what we can take then the other stuff that is not picked up will sit there forever.  He also feels that it is going to cost the Village more money to do it this way. Mark is going to check with the Township and see if they would help us. Mark also stated that once we get done with a street or house that we are not going back. A tentative date was set for October 19th through 23rd.  
A motion was made by Trustee Durbin and a second motion made by Trustee Keafer to have Village clean up days with tentative date as October 19th through 23rd.
Roll call: Mahan-yes, Garner-yes, Berroyer-yes, Durbin-yes, Keafer-yes, Evans-yes

Before we went into closed session Mark stated that he received the brick that Jason Kirkendoll talked about at a previous meeting.  He said he would collect the money and order the bricks. We will help him install them. Depending on how many is sold will depend on the configuration at the triangle. These are for anyone that has served in the military. They are $35.00 per brick. It will have their name, date of service, and branch they were inscribed on the brick. If they order 50 bricks or less they are $21.50 a piece which a profit of $13.50 each is. If we order 100 or more it would be $18.50 each, a $16.50 profit. These funds will go into a fund “Beautify Kincaid” fund. 
It takes 4 weeks to order. Jason would like to have the bricks placed in by Veterans Day and have ceremony on Veterans Day.  The group “Beautify Kincaid” is going to be in charge of money and advertising. The Village will have nothing to do with it other than helping with placing the bricks. 
Mark also talked about the triangle. He has talked with Ameren about taking the existing light pole out and putting a decorative one in but then he was worried about how much light it would give off.  There is now going to be 3 decorative lights on each corner of the triangle. Ameren will need to directional bore underneath the road for power. This was going to cost $900.00 just for the boring and an extra cost for the three lights. Upon talking with them last week. They are now going to place three decorative lights and do the underground direct boring for us free of charge.  Beverly stated that Sara Lane needs a street light. Mark stated that it costs $2000.00 to put in a street light on Sara Lane and that is just one light. 
Trustee Garner asked about the park pavilion. Mark stated that he hopes to have the park pavilion roof done by this Saturday. It has been all volunteers that have been helping. The wiring still needs replaced.  If there is any money left from the insurance he would like to do another roof down at the park. He sold some of the metal from the old roof of the pavilion and has received $900.00 so far. So that money can be deposited back into the General Fund. He actually received $1000.00 but $100.00 was spent at County 5 for the volunteer’s lunch. 

President Morris asked if he could get a motion to go into closed session. Trustee Keafer made the motion with a second motion made by Trustee Berroyer.
Roll call: Evans-yes, Garner-yes, Berroyer-yes, Durbin-yes, Mahan-yes, Keafer-yes

The Board went into closed session at 8:18 p.m.
The Board came out of closed session at 8:47 p.m.

Roll call:
Durbin-here, Evans-here, Mahan-here, Berroyer-here, Garner-here, Keafer-here

· Hiring of Chief of Police:
A motion was made by Trustee Keafer with the second motion made by Trustee Durbin to hire Mark Maples as Chief of Police. 
Roll call: Evans-yes, Garner-yes, Mahan-yes, Keafer-yes, Durbin-yes, Berroyer-yes

Beverly talked to the Board about uniforms for the Police Officers. She stated that we buy uniforms for these officers and they don’t stay here. We are not sure if they are leaving their uniforms here once they leave. Trustee Berroyer stated it seems like there is a breakdown here of what the employees are given and what is returned. This seems like a constant problem. President Morris stated that it should go through Beverly before anything is bought. Everything that is taken out and brought back needs to be documented. Trustee Garner stated that we need to keep inventory of everything that the Police buys. When they leave the Department they should turn in all the items that was purchased. If any items are missing then it should be deducted from their final paycheck. All Board members were in agreeance to this. 

A motion was made by Trustee Garner with a second motion made by Trustee Keafer to adjourn the meeting.
Roll call:
Evans-yes, Garner-yes, Keafer-yes, Mahan-yes, Berroyer-yes, Durbin yes

The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 p.m.




______________________________
Marla O’Dell




